## CHERRY WILLINGHAM PRIMARY ACADEMY SEPTEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER



WELCOME BACK! A warm welcome to all those children who have joined us in reception or in other year groups.

**Primary Academy** as you are aware we have returned to the new academic year as an Academy. There are a few changes, one of which is we now operate a cashless system. Everything has to be paid either by Credit/Debit card via the school office or via online banking. Please see the bank details below:

**Bank: Lloyds TSB** 

Address: 202 High Street, Lincoln. LN5 7AP

Name of Account: The Priory Federation of Academies General Account

Sort Code: 30-95-05

Account Number: 02113503

Reference Number: (example) L Fox BC (breakfast club)

M Ramsay ASC (after school club)

J Knight Swim (swimming lesson)

The Reference Number should be your Child's Initial and Surname and the Activity.

Childcare vouchers are still an accepted payment for Breakfast and the after school club. Ideally, we need you to pay for both of the clubs on a daily or weekly basis. This will reduce the number of invoices that have to be raised at the end of each month. Eventually we hope to have an online booking system for both of the clubs, you will have to book your child's place and pay at the same time. (Similar to the way you order the hot meals).

School Photos Wednesday, 18<sup>th</sup> September. The photographer will be here at 8:30am. If you would like to have a family photo you will need to bring your children along to the KS2 hall for 8:30am. All individual photos will be taken during the school day.

Please make sure that all girls with hair longer than shoulder length, have it tied back for the school day. This is to ensure it does not get in the way during lesson time and in particular during PE. If hair is not tied back, staff will give your child a hair tie, particularly for PE.

Stud earrings will be covered for PE too. All children will be given assistance for the first few weeks. Medical tape will be used (recommended by County).

Nail varnish—we will ask children to remove it for the next school day. After that it will be removed by school staff.

**All KS2 children** need an outdoor PE kit (any colour sports trousers, a hoodless top and trainers. The weather is getting colder they will need to be wrapped up warmly. PE outside continues through the winter in KS2.

Please make sure ALL children in both KS1 & 2 bring their kit on a Monday and take it home on a Friday.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB Please remember to let us know if you do not need a place for your child, otherwise it blocks a place another parent may need. The terms and conditions state that if the place is not cancelled you will still be charged.

**HOT SCHOOL MEALS** Menus are now available for the whole half term. Please order by 12 noon on a Thursday for the following week. <a href="https://www.kidzkitchen.co.uk">www.kidzkitchen.co.uk</a>

Synergy Multi Sports Club every Tuesday 3:25 – 4:25pm. www.synergysportscoaching.co.uk to book a place for your child.

**CAR PARK** Please do **NOT** walk across the middle of the car park. We have a designated path around the perimeter of the car park to protect both parents and children. The children know that they have to use this path and do so, for example when leaving breakfast club or going to the after school club.

## **SCHOOL UNIFORM**

All uniform for the future must be purchased online from:

www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/cherrywillingham you can have it delivered to school free of charge. We do have one size of everything in school if you are not sure what size your child is. Please call into the school office if you need to try anything for size.

SICKNESS ..... Please remember if your child has been sick and has a bug they cannot return to school for 48 hours. This is to protect the other pupils from catching the bug.

Please inform the school office if you have a new mobile phone number or have moved house over the summer holidays.

We received the very sad news this week that Ruth Robson has passed away after a very long illness. Ruth was a teaching assistant and worked in both KS1 & KS2 over the years. She was both a fantastic colleague and friend to us all and she will be sadly missed.

We have also received the sad news that Heather Blackburn has also passed away. Heather was a dinner lady over in the KS2 building and worked with us for around 15 years before taking retirement to look after her grandson.

## HARVEST FESTIVAL ASSEMBLY - 16th OCTOBER 9:30AM **RECEPTION AND KS1 ONLY - Parents welcome to attend.**

We would like the children to bring in one of the following items for our assembly. Everything will be donated to the Nomad Trust

Long Life Milk **Gravy Mixes Tinned Meats** 

Tinned fruit/rice pudding/custard Tinned peas/carrots/sweetcorn Hot dogs/meatballs/stews/curries Tuna/other fish/pasta sauces Breakfast cereals Jam/sweet biscuits Margarine **Cleaning Cloths** 

Cling Film Foil

Stock Cubes Tea Towels

Thank you on behalf of the Nomad Trust.

## **DATES FOR DIARIES**

18th September School Photographs 11<sup>th</sup> September KS2 Hall 3:25-4:25 Little Stars begins 7<sup>th</sup> October Bike-ability starts for Y6 Pupils 14th October 4:30-6:30 letter to follow Parents Evening 15<sup>th</sup> October Y6 Taster Day Pembroke Letter to follow 16<sup>th</sup> October Parent's Evening 4.30-6:30PM 18<sup>th</sup> October Last day of this half term 28<sup>th</sup> October **Teacher Training Day** 29th October Children start back at school

Mrs Evans **Head Teacher**